City of Haines Newsletter
June 2018
Notice of Budget Hearing
A public hearing on the proposed budget, as approved by the budget committee, for the City of Haines, Baker County, State of Oregon, for the fiscal year July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 will be held at the Haines City Hall, 819 Front Street, Haines, Oregon.  The hearing will take place on June 12, 2018 at 6:00 p.m.

The purpose of the hearing is to discuss the budget with interested persons. The Notice for the Budget Hearing and Financial Summary was published in the Baker City Herald on June 1, 2018.

A copy of the budget may be inspected or obtained at the Haines City Hall, between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. 
Monday - Thursday, closed for lunch 1:00 pm - 2:00 pm.

Public Notice: An Ordinance to Regulate the Use of the City of Haines Rights of Way

The third and final reading of Ordinance No. 151, Series 2018, An Ordinance to Regulate the Use of the City of Haines Rights of Way will take place at the June 12, 2018 City Council Meeting. The meeting will be held at the Haines City Hall, 819 Front Street, Haines, Oregon at 6:00 pm. A copy of the ordinance may be obtained at City Hall during normal office hours. If you are unable to attend the public meeting but wish to leave a written comment at City Hall, you may do so and it will be duly noted at the public meeting. 
2018 Election

CANDIDATES FILING FOR NONPARTISAN NOMINATION FOR CITY COUNCIL/MAYOR- 2018 GENERAL ELECTION

Eligible candidates must be registered to vote in Oregon and must have resided in the City of Haines during the 12 months immediately preceding the November election.


Twenty (20) nominating signatures are required. Signers must be registered to vote in the City of Haines.

The City Recorder must receive Petitions and Candidacy filing by 3:30 pm, Tuesday, August 28, 2018. Filings will be submitted to the County Clerk by 5:00 pm on Tuesday, August 28, 2018 for certification. 

Positions:
Mayor


2-year term
Councilor

4-year term

Councilor

4-year term

Councilor

4-year term

For further information or assistance please contact City Recorder Valerie Russell, Monday - Thursday 8:00 am - 4:00 pm, office closed from 1:00 pm - 2:00 pm for lunch.
Important Information: Please Read
The City will be referring to the electors of the City two separate measures at the next general election November 6, 2018. The City will refer to voters a measure to ban marijuana/cannabis facilities. The second measure will be to impose a 3% tax on the sale of marijuana/cannabis within the City’s jurisdiction if the ballot measure to ban marijuana/cannabis facilities fails. 

Public Notice: Ordinance No. 152 Series 2018 Imposing a Three Percent Tax on the Sale of Marijuana/Cannabis and Referring Ordinance
The first reading of Ordinance No.152 Series 2018, “An Ordinance of the City of Haines Imposing a Three Percent Tax on the Sale of Marijuana/Cannabis and All Bi-Products by Marijuana/Cannabis Retailers and Referring Ordinance will take place at the June 12, 2018 Haines City Council Meeting. The meeting will be held at the Haines City Hall, 819 Front Street, Haines, Oregon at 6:00 pm. If the Ordinance is approved by the Haines City Council the ordinance shall be referred to the electors of the City of Haines at the next statewide general election on Tuesday November 6, 2018.  A copy of the ordinance may be obtained at City Hall during normal office hours. If you are unable to attend the public meeting but wish to leave a written comment at City Hall, you may do so and it will be duly noted at the public meeting. 

Recycle Center Closed
The Haines Recycle Center has closed. Recycling is available at the Baker Sanitary Recycle Center located at 3048 Campbell Street in Baker City. Due to the lack of a market for the recycled materials Baker Sanitary Service could no longer provide service to the recycle center. Please note: A major problem with the Haines Recycle Center was the mis-use of the Center, household garbage was continually being dumped into the recycling bins which contaminated the material which made it un-recyclable and ended up going to the Landfill.
City of Haines Building Procedures

The following are the procedures for building within the City limits of Haines. This includes permanent and portable structures and fences.  Buildings less than 200 square feet, that do not require a building permit, still require review by the Haines Planning Director. A site map must be provided to verify zoning and set-backs.
#1 - Contact the City to verify property boundaries. Existing fences, buildings, neighboring fences and buildings are not necessarily an indication of the legal property boundaries. Before building anything make sure it is located on your property or you will be required to remove the structure or fence, this includes portable buildings. With just a few exceptions, Haines City Streets are 80 feet wide. Alleys are 20 feet wide and must remain open to emergency vehicle access at all times. 
#2 – Provide a site map to the City that shows the location of existing buildings and placement of proposed buildings. Include property lot size, building dimensions and set-backs between buildings. The following building setbacks must be established on the site map. Front property boundary: 15 feet, side and rear property boundaries: 10 feet. If the property is located on a corner lot, the front property boundary is the street that the City has assigned as your physical address. If the property boundary adjoins an alley the set-back for any building is 5 feet from the alley. 

#3 – The Haines Planning Director will review the proposed project. For outright uses the Planning Director can approve the building permit application. If the proposal is not considered an outright use it will require consent of the Planning Commission and possibly the Haines City Council.

#4 – When the project has been approved a building permit application will be signed by the Planning Director. The application will then need to be taken to the Baker City Building Department where the actual building permit will be issued. 

Landfill Schedule for June
The Landfill will be open June 2nd and June 16th. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
2018 Dog License/ATV License
Don’t forget to purchase the 2018 dog licenses and ATV licenses at City Hall.
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held June 12th at 6:00 pm at City Hall. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines. 
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334
Council President Katie Jones-Bedolla: 541-856-4054

Councilor Lisa Whited: 541-856-3688


Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825
Councilor Connie Pound-Lewis: 541-856-3347

Public Works Brandon Fry: 541-910-0708
Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476
Councilor John Shurtleff: 541-519-5264


City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
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